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CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

Friday, September 8th, 2023 

LADIES MEET AND GREET 

7pm – At the Council 

 

Monday, September 11th 

Membership Meeting - 7:00 p.m. 
** NOTE THE DATE CHANGE** 

 
Thursday, September 14th, 2023  

Ice Cream Social – 6pm 
 

Ladies Auxiliary Meeting – 7pm 

 

Shield Deadline: 
Sunday, August 20, 2023 

editor@kofc7239.org 
(Usually 3rd Sunday of Month) 

 

** Find us on Facebook ** 

 
 

 

THE SHIELD 
Official Publication of Fr. James B. Heary, O.P. - Council 7239 Knights of Columbus 

30191 Dequindre, Madison Heights, MI 48071 
Phone: (248) 588-3430 

http://www.kofc7239.org 

 

 

 

 

GRAND KNIGHT’S MESSAGE 
By Sam P. Lamerato 

Brother Knights, 
 
Vivat Jesus! 
 
I would like to introduce myself. My name is Sam 
Lamerato, and in 1979 my father, John Lamerato, 
was one of the founding members of Fr. James B. 
Heary, O.P. Council No. 7239. I am a lifelong 
member of St. Vincent Ferrer Church, and I have 
always been impressed by the Knights of Columbus 
and the good they do in our community. Once I 
retired, I felt I had the time to serve by joining the 
K of C.  
 
I was honored to be nominated and chosen to be 
Grand Knight of this worthy organization. 
 
Our Council is facing declining membership, lack of 
meeting attendance and reduced fundraising 
activities, but our Council is not alone in these 
challenges. As Grand Knight, I am proposing some 
changes to help deal with these issues.  
 
I am proposing that our council sponsors two or three 
of the coffee and doughnuts after 9am masses on 
Sunday at St Vincent Ferrer, having Knights and 
literature at a table and talking to perspective 
parishioners about joining our Council. Reaching out 
to our St Vincent DePaul committee and asking what 
we can do to help. Current Knights who attend 
meetings reaching out to our inactive members and 
reminding them of the meeting and offering them a 
ride. “Be a Knight – Bring a Knight”.  As a fundraiser 
we are looking into doing a Vacation Raffle and a 
corn hole tournament. Stay tuned for more 
information on these items.  
 
On August 20th we had our Council picnic, and many 
attended. There was plenty of food, desserts, and 
fellowship. Special thanks to Craig Massman and 
Darren Gray, our chefs, and Joe Miller for purchasing 

the corn. Thank you as well to all of the members who 
contributed side dishes and desserts.  
 
September’s meeting will be a week later, September 
11th, due to the Labor Day holiday. We will be 
serving a light meal after the September meeting and 
hope you can join us for some fellowship. 
 
Fraternally yours in Christ, 
 
Sam P. Lamerato 
Grand Knight 
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LADIES AUXILIARY 

 

Hi Ladies, 

Welcome back!  Looking forward to another year.  Our Meet and Greet is 

Friday, September 8th at 7pm.  Ladies, please bring wine and appetizers to share.  

Our next regular meeting is Thursday, September 14th at 7pm.  The officers 

need to bring refreshments. 

 

Happy Belated Birthday to Lisa Gray (August 12th) 

Happy September (1) Birthday to Nancy Oparka! 

 

Please pray for our prayer list!  We pray Ronnie Thompson is feeling better! 

 

Cindy Podgorski - President 

 

 

 
 
 
 

OFFICER ROSTER 
State Deputy 

Christopher Kolomjec 
District Deputy 

Darren Gray                                    (248) 302-8918 
Chaplain 

Grand Knight 
Samual Lamerato (248) 885-1847 

Deputy Grand Knight 
David Hopcroft (248) 585-7771 

Financial Secretary 
Craig Massman (586) 506-8077 

Chancellor 
Ron Bertolini (248) 399-9261 

Warden 
 Randy Carlisle 

Advocate 
Glain Guilmette, PGK  (586) 419-4641 

Treasurer 
Ryan Thompson (248)561-7122 

Recorder 
Robert Pasternak (586) 264-5994 

Guards 
Richard Salvatore  (248) 464-5087 
Mario Limon  (248) 561-2269 

Trustees 
Duane McLaughlin, 3 YR (248) 855-3153 
Lynn Figg, 2 YR (248) 808-6226 
Joe Miller, 1 YR                              (248) 439-0411 

Program Director 
 Open Position 

Membership Chairman 
Ron Bertolini (248) 399-9261 

Church Activities Director 
Joseph Miller                  TBD  

Boysville Chairman 
J. Turchin, PGK, FDD (248) 547-0854 

Vocation P.R. Director 

Youth Director 
Darren Gray, PGK (248) 302-8918 

Mentally Impaired Drive Chairmen 
Randy Carlisle 
Ernie Scheid (248) 544-2739 

Right-to-Life Chairman 
Jim Morrison, PGK, FDD (248) 585-2324 

THE SHIELD Editor 
Darren Gray editor@kofc7239.org 

Auxiliary President 
Cindy Podgorski (810) 395-8926 

General Insurance Agent 
Benji Borrelli, FIC (877) 857-6237 

 
BUILDING CORPORATION 

President 
R. Carlisle    C: (248) 703-4136   (248) 585-8069 

Vice President 
Lynn Figg (586) 202-9628 

Treasurer 
Tim Oparka (248) 585-7296 
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Labor Day Prayer – Published by St. Christopher’s Church 

August 29, 2019 

 

 
 

On this weekend, when we rest from our usual labors,  

loving Father, we pray for all who shoulder the tasks of human labor 

-in the marketplace, in factories and offices, in the professions, and in 

family living.   

 

We thank you, Lord, for the gift and opportunity of work; may our 

efforts always be pure of heart, for the good of others and the glory of 

your name.   

 

We lift up to you all who long for just employment and those who work 

to defend the rights and needs of workers everywhere.   

 

May those of us who are now retired always remember that we still 

make a valuable contribution to our Church and our world by our 

prayers and deeds of charity.   

 

May our working and our resting all give praise to you until the day we 

share together in eternal rest with all our departed in your Kingdom as 

you live and reign Father, Son, and Holy Spirit, one God, forever and 

ever.  

 

Amen. 
 

 

PRAYER LIST 

 
Ann Brunk, Larry Bunting, 
Stephen Claya (John Claya’s 
Grandson), Heather Lang, Edda 
Marchesi, Silvio Marchesi, 
Sharon McCoy (Ken 
Witkowski’s Sister), Ron 
Ploskonka, Yvette Ploskonka, 
Ernie Schied,  Marie Szlag, Tony 
Szeliga, Ronnie Thompson, Matt 
Ventimiglia, Regis Welsh, Jean 
Witkowski, Ken Witkowski, Fr. 
Michel from Our Lady of 
Redemption. 
 
 
 
NOTE: I have cleared out the Prayer 
List for the new year, except for those 
who have been added at the last meeting.  
If you wish to have someone added to 
this list, please send an email to: 
editor@kofc7239.org 
 

And please pray for all of the 
men and women of our Armed 
Services. Also please pray for the 
recently deceased. 

 
NOTE: Just a reminder. Please 

make sure to write names clearly so 
that I can add them correctly to 
the sick and deceased list. 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

                                                                                                                                                            
 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               

mailto:editor@kofc7239.org


The Shield Page 4 
 

 

 

Knights of Columbus “BENEFITS NEWS” 

 
LAWS and RULES of the ORDER 

The laws and rules of our Order, as well as state (provincial) laws, specify that the 

Knights of Columbus may accept insurance applications only from Knights of 

Columbus members.  As a member, you may apply for insurance on yourself, your 

wife and your dependent, minor children. 

 

The Order’s Board of Directors has taken action, though, to assure that a brother 

Knight’s widow maintains the right to purchase additional insurance for a limited 

time.  This can be of great benefit and comfort to those we leave behind. 

 

This “right to apply” is available only to the widows of insured members.  If a 

member has not availed himself of our top-rated life insurance program, or 

purchased an annuity or long-term care policy, Disability Insurance, this benefit is 

not available to his widow. 

 

But if the member was an insured member, his widow has the right to apply for 

additional insurance on her life and on the lives of the member’s minor children.  

This right can be exercised for up to one year following the Order’s receipt of proof 

of the insured’s death. 

 

Know two things.  First, I’ll assist your widow and children in any way possible if 

you should die, both with your Knights of Columbus insurance and any other life 

insurance you may have.  Second, I’ll provide them my best professional advice and 

service, to assure that they continue to have adequate insurance protection. 

 

As a professional agent and a brother Knight, I have no greater responsibility. 

*Receive a complete Family Needs Analysis at my expense. 
Ask about our GUARANTEED LIFE INSURANCE, ANNUITIES, 

LONG TERM CARE & DISABILITY INSURANCE 
 

In Christ, 
 

Benji Borrelli, FIC 

General Agent 

Knights of Columbus Supreme Council Insurance  

113 W Michigan Ave, #846, Jackson, MI 49204 

Office:     877-857-6237 

E-mail:    benji.borrelli@KofC.org  

 

ICE CREAM SOCIAL 
By Jim Morrison, PGK 

 

We will be holding our annual Ice Cream Social a little later this year, due 
to other events.  The Ice Cream Social will be on September 14th, at 6pm, at the 
Council, before the Ladies Auxiliary Meeting.  The price will be $3.00 for 
those over 12 and $2.00 for 12 and under.  The usual assortments will be 
available.  Please join us for an end-of-summer treat!! 

 

 
 

 
SEPTEMBER 
BIRTHDAYS 
09/01 Rev. John Esper 
09/05 Joseph Miller 
09/07 Joseph Longo 
09/08 Mark Bliss 
09/09 Christopher Wier 
09/16 Gary Pace 
09/18 David Notarianni 
09/26 Ricky Haranczak 
 
 
LADIES AUXILIARY 
SEPTEMBER 
BIRTHDAYS 
09/01 Nancy Oparka 

 

 

If we missed your birthday 
or the date is wrong, please email 
me at editor@kofc7239.org . 
Thanks. 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1 
Happy Birthday  

Rev. John Esper 

Nancy Oparka 

2 
 

3  

 

4 

HAPPY 

LABOR 

DAY! 

5 
Happy Birthday  

Joseph Miller 

 

6 
 

7 
Happy Birthday  

Joseph Longo 

 

8 
Happy Birthday  

Mark Bliss 

LADIES MEET 

AND GREET 

7pm At the Council 

 9  

Happy Birthday  

Christoper Wier 

 

10 
 

11 
7pm Member Mtg 

NOTE THE 
DATE 
CHANGE! 

12 

 

13 
 

14 
Ice Cream Social – 

6pm 

 

Ladies Auxiliary 
Meeting – 7pm 

15 
 

16 
Happy Birthday  
Gary Pace 

 

17 
 

 

18 
Happy Birthday  
David Notarianni 

 

 

19 
 

 20 

  

21 
 

22 
 

23 

 

 

24 25 
 

26 
Happy Birthday  
Ricky Haranczak 

 

27 

 

28 
 

29 
 

30 
 

 

SEPTEMBER 2023 



 

 
 

 

 

ART HOPCROFT, FOUNDER 

HAZEL PARK MADISON HEIGHTS 
23919 JOHN R.  31145 JOHN R. 
(248) 543-6687 (248) 585-7770 

 

DAVID HOPCROFT, Owner 
 

DANIEL FINLEY, Director 

 

FAMILY OWNED AND OPERATED 
PROUDLY SERVING THE COMMUNITY 

FOR OVER 50 YEARS 
Family Owned and Operated 

 

  
 

 

FUNERAL HOME 
30351 Dequindre 

Madison Happy Birthday 

Heights, MI Russell Joyce 

48071 
Edward C. 

Swanson 

Dennis C. Swanson 

 

 

Career Opportunity: 

Are you bilingual and looking for a new career 

opportunity during this difficult time? Become 

a Knights of Columbus Field Agent where you 

can help Catholic families while providing for 

your own. Learn more at 

http://bit.ly/AgentCareers 

Detroit Metropolitan Area & Greater Thumb 

Area, MI 

Contact: 

Benji Borrelli, FIC 

General Agent 

Knights of Columbus Supreme Council 

Insurance  

113 W Michigan Ave, #846, Jackson, MI 49204 

Office:     877-857-6237 

E-mail:    benji.borrelli@KofC.org 
 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


